[image: image1.png]


[image: image2.jpg]BOSKENWYN

®

SCHOOL




Dear Parents/Carers

PHASED RE-OPENING OF BOSKENWYN AND GERMOE SCHOOLS

I hope you and your families are well, both physically and emotionally. I am writing to you to inform you of  plans for the phased re-opening of school to reception and Y1 children.

Your child, being in reception/year one will be included in this phased return should you choose to send them. Fines will not be issued for non-attendance. An important part of this planning process is to share the measures we have been instructed to implement to try to keep children, staff and yourselves safe so below are instructions which we would like you to share with your children.

· School will be open to year one children on Mondays from 0900-1500 from Monday 29th June 2020. Please confirm your child’s place by replying with confirmation to this email. Mr Watson/Mrs Fish will be with Germoe children and Miss Michelin and Mrs Van Kesteren with Boskenwyn.

· School will be open to reception children on Friday morning from 0900-1230 from Friday 3rd July 2020 (this may change to full days the following week but we will keep you informed). Please confirm your child’s place by replying with confirmation to this email. Miss Burns/Mrs Henry will be with Germoe children and Miss Michelin and Mr Watson with Boskenwyn.

· There will be no lunch provision on site so children will need a packed lunch if theirs is a full day. 

· Children will be greeted by their teacher or teaching assistant at the school gate nearest their classroom, social distancing rules must be adhered to by staff, yourselves and children. Parents are not permitted to enter the school building or grounds unless invited or by prior appointment via email or phone. Only one adult should drop off/collect. If siblings have to accompany the adult then they too must adhere to social distancing measures (please ensure they are briefed on this beforehand).

· Children will be using their own classrooms and not be mixing with any other bubbles.
· Staff will be trying to maintain a distance (as much as possible) from children and may choose to wear PPE when needing to be in close proximity i.e. when administering first aid.
· All precautionary measures will be in place and we expect them to be followed as much as possible but we understand that this may not always be the case with younger children. Scientific evidence shows that children are not classed as super spreaders of the disease and there have been no new cases relating to schools since they re-opened on 1st June. We will still however expect them to keep a distance where possible, remind them to wash their hands regularly, encourage a sideways orientation when close to others, cough into elbow or a tissue then put it in a lidded bin, help with table and resources wiping with antibacterial wipes after use

· To ensure good ventilation, we have have doors and windows open and take the children outside as much as possible.
· If someone within a group becomes ill, displaying any Coronavirus symptoms, the individual will be isolated and we will ring parents immediately. The child will need to be tested (following test and trace guidelines and flowcharts) and the rest of the group should isolate at home, including staff members and whole families until the test results are returned. Please inform us of results if this happens. If any of the group who are isolating begins to show symptoms then they too will need to order a test. 

· If a staff member becomes ill (with something other than coronavirus), it may be that that group will have to remain home as we cannot bring someone else into the group.

· There will be an enhanced cleaning regime to include regular disinfecting of tables, handles and equipment. Each class will have their own cleaning station with wipes, gloves, antibacterial spray and cloths.

· Children are to use hand sanitiser on arrival and continue with at least hourly handwashing throughout the day.

· Children will not be allowed to bring anything of their own from home except a drinks bottle (vital) coat, packed lunch if necessary and a snack. No book bags or other bags need to be brought in. We have plenty of basic resources to hand out as children will not be able to share many of the resources. 

· PPE will be available for staff to use but there is no expectation for them to do so. Face masks have been deemed unnecessary for both pupils and staff 
· There will not be any breakfast or after school provision.

· Please apply sun cream on your child before they come to school. It should be of a high factor in order to last the day. We will be outdoor learning as much as we can as the ‘scientific evidence’ shows that being outside poses less of a risk.

· As children will have grown over the last couple of months, there is no expectation to wear uniform. Please ensure clothes are suitable for outdoor learning. Clothes should be washed at the end of each day.
· If your child attends another setting then you will need to choose whether they continue to attend that setting or whether they will come to school. We want to ensure that transmission between setting does not occur and keep our staff and our families as safe as can be. This will also be the case for September.
The safety measures we will be implementing highlight the potential severity of the situation and these have been created on advice from the government. Please talk through all of the above with your child (age appropriate), if they are returning to school. Teaching staff will go through the expected safety measures on the first morning with all of the children and continually revise them throughout their school day. There will be signage in classrooms and toilets to remind them also.

We will obviously be making your child extremely welcome as normal and they will no doubt benefit from increased social interaction. Teachers will be continuing to provide support for those learning at home and the educational provision within school will probably look very similar i.e. Seesaw, Tapestry, Inquiry projects etc. 

I would like to take this opportunity to thank you for the support you have shown towards all of our staff throughout this situation to date. It has been most appreciated and I have no doubt it will continue over the weeks to come. As always, if you have any concerns or queries, please do not hesitate to contact us. Please could you email me by return (as soon as possible) to give me an indication as to whether you plan for your child to return to school next week so I can have a better idea of numbers on head@germoe.cornwall.sch.uk.

Kindest regards, stay safe and take care

Paula Blackburn

THE FEDERATION OF BOSKENWYN & GERMOE COMMUNITY PRIMARY SCHOOLS

















